

American Legion Post 408 Cruiser Meeting
December 2, 2024

Open: 19:00

Flag Salute; POW/MIA Table recognized

1. November meeting Minutes were emailed to all members. Barbara started to read minutes.
 - a. Motion was made to accept minutes as posted; Joe Dinino
 - b. 2nd by Mike Brady; **motion carried**
2. Finance Report provided by Kevin Honn
 - a. Motion to accept finance report was proposed by Joe Dinino
 - b. 2nd by Mike Brady; **motion carried**
3. Old Business
 - a. Mike Saindon revisited, since the charter was not finalized until September, last month's vote was to extend the charter membership until Dec 30, 2024. With that in mind, Mike shared that the Polo Shirt orders have been re-opened: S-XL \$30 and XX and larger are \$35
 - b. Discussion of whether members would like to have a Members Jacket. Vote was between 2 styles: Port Authority and Dri Duck. Members voted and the Port Authority style was selected with cost of \$50. Jacket will have Cruiser Patch with upper and lower rockers.
 - i. Motion to accept jacket style by Joe Dinino.
 - ii. 2nd by Mike Brady; **motion carried**
 - c. Burger Burn this Thursday prior to the Legion meeting, Cruisers are replacing Auxiliary's time, only for December. Please sign up to help support. Prep time show up at 3 pm.
 - d. Cruiser Fundraiser. Kevin Honn has donated a long gun. Cruiser rotation will take the Riders timeframe and all entities will slide back 6 weeks. This will include the cleaning of restrooms. Cruisers will not hire anyone to do the cleaning
 - i. Motion to slide into the rotation and not hiring a cleaning service; Joe Dinino
 - ii. 2nd by Karon Watson; **motion carried**
4. New Business
 - a. Patches – Cruiser patches are 4 in and will have a top/bottom rocker. Email will be sent out for voting/cost and when members can order.
 - b. Suggestion was made to decide on 2025 Car Shows or "Cruise In" events.
5. **Motion to adjourn: 19:40. Motion carried unanimously**
6. **Next meeting:** Jan 6th at 1900 (7 pm)

7. **Post meeting:** Two vacant positions were proposed by Mike Saindon to fill. Historian was asked of Daniel McKelvey and Chaplain was asked of Dickie Houser. To be discussed and voted on at next meeting. Jan 6, 2025

Recorded by
Barbara L. King, Secretary